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INTERCOMMENTS
around the hospital

Allergy and Chest
Ann Clayton, former appointment sec­

retary in PDC is a new secretary for Dr. 
Thomas Cate in the allergy-chest area 
. . . .  Robin Lee Cook has replaced 
Laura Ferrell as secretary in the allergy 
lab

Audiovisual Education

Willie Nash has joined the staff as a 
medical illustrator . . . .  Karen Parrish 
transferred from the Department of Med­
icine to the division as a medical photo­
grapher . . . .  Bob King resigned and is 
now at Memorial Hospital in Chapel Hill 
. . . .  Phil Cable resigned and is now in 
Raleigh . . . .  John Watts, formerly of 
the photography section, has returned 
to  England

Biochemistry
Bob Stevens was married to  Linda 

Langston on Oct. 5 . . . . Mr. and Mrs. 
Robert E. Whitfield are the parents of 
a boy, Robert E. Jr., born Oct. 25 . . .  . 
Richard Steele is a new technician in the 
department and Blanchie Squires is a new 
secretary . . . .  Myrtle Ashworth resigned 
effective Dec. I

Business Office

Mary Jo  Ward, Robert Moore and 
Polly Day are new faces on the staff of 
the business office

Cardiology

Dr. and Mrs. Victor S. Behar announce 
the birth of a daughter, Susan Rebecca, 
born Nov. 4 . . . . Dr. and Mrs. Menashe
B. Waxman are the parents of a son 
named Paul Gideon, born Nov. 8 . . . . 
Rena Jo Shuler and Doris Ricks are new 
secretarial interns in cardiology . . . 
Mrs. Pat Wood has transferred from car­
diology to  nuclear medicine . . . .  Dr. 
James J. Morris took part in an Inter­
mountain Regional Meeting in Salt Lake 
City, Utah, Nov. 4-7.

Clinical Research Unit

Miss Cynthia Cravens is a new R. N. 
on the CRU

Data Processing

Mary Katherine Hughes is now a pro­
grammer trainee

Dietetics

Nine dietetics employes received certi­
ficates for three-day attendance at the

Durham County Food Service School in 
October. Two dietetic interns also par­
ticipated in the program, entitled "Health 
Through Sanitation Education in Durham 
County"

Emergency Room

Dr. Delford Stickel has replaced Dr. 
Donald Silver as ER chairman . . . .  Mrs. 
Nancy Pelkonen has resigned to return 
to  her home state of Ohio . . . .  Mrs. 
Jane Howell became supervisor of emer­
gency in September. She was previously 
PRN head nurse in the clinics . . . .  Ken­
neth Nunn, formerly an orderly, resigned 
in October to return to school . . . .  Mrs. 
Elizabeth Smith, L. P. N., transferred 
from ER to the surgical OPC in Novem­
ber

Hospital Administration Program

Margaret Sands transferred from the 
Unit Administration project to  the Hos­
pital Administration Program

Immunology

Miss Gail Leonard is a new technician 
with Dr. William Boyle . . . .  Miss Lannie 
Hill is now working as a technician for Dr. 
Richard S. Metzgar . . . .  technician John 
Swetnam has resigned to return to school

Medicine

Dr. and Mrs. Nicholas Kredich are the 
parents of a son, Nathan Anthony, born 
Oct. 13 . . .  . new clinical instructors in 
medicine are Dr. John D. Hamilton who 
is at the VA Hospital in the infectious 
disease division, and Dr. James A. Mer­
chant who is working in medical OPC . . .

Occupational Therapy
New occupational therapist on the 

staff is Miss Margaret Moore, a recent 
graduate of the Philadelphia School o f  
Occupational Therapy

Ophthalmology

David Lowe, physician's assistant in 
the Department of Ophthalmology, was 
married to  Ruth Fox, dietitian, on Nov. 
31 in Tennessee

Outpatient Department

New employes in messenger service 
are William E. Ferrell, Rosalia Carver and 
Nellie R. Thompson . . . .  Wallace Good­
win has transferred from the ER to the 
University mail room . . . .  Alice Richard 
has moved from medical records to  the

OPD business office . . . .  Viola Pearson, 
formerly of medical records, is now with 
the surgical OPC . . . .  James E. Raines, 
who was formerly in messenger service, 
is now a PCA trainee . . . .  Susie Clark 
has been promoted from OPD registration 
to secretary to the director of outpatient 
nursing

Personnel

Nell Andrews is a transfer from the 
Department of Psychiatry . . . .  Mamie 

Silsbee has transferred from personnel to 
the director's office

Psychiatry

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Krueger are 
the parents of a baby girl, Kirsten, born 
Oct. 31. Marion is grant secretary to Dr.
C. F. Llewelyn

Speech Pathology

Three new speech pathologists have 
joined the staff. They are Mrs. Viola 
Willis, who has a master's degree from 
Tulane University and who has worked 
as a speech pathologist and hearing con­
sultant in Louidana, Miss Susan Max­
well, who worked at Berkshire Rehabili­
tation Center in Massachusetts after re­
ceiving an M. A. degree from Ohio Uni­
versity and Mrs. Mary Jean Morawetz, 
who has a B. A. degree from Florida 
State University

Surgery

Brenda Tatum is a new secretary for 
Dr. Nicholas Georgiade in the division of 
plastic surgery . . . .  the department has 
employed Paul Toth, physician's assis­
tant, to  coordinate the expanded PA pro­
gram in the Department of Surgery

Surgical PDC

Miss Gail Lewis, comp, and liab. of­
ficer, was married to Ronald Ice Oct. 29 
. . . .  Mrs. Ana M. Salazar, formerly of 
St. Francis Hospital in Miami Beach, Fla., 
and Mrs. Nancy L. Gunnell, formerly of 
the Naval Hospital in Yokosuka, Japan, 
have joined the staff in the insurance 
office . . . .  Mrs. Mary Jones is a new face 
at the front desk . . . .  Mrs. Mabel Cook 
has transferred from the Ob-Gyn front 
desk to  OPD registration
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